Mass Intentions for July

Friday 1 July Tommy and May Curley (transferred to Wednes-

day 29 June)

Sunday 3 July Johnny and May Harney, John and

Nell Salmon

Friday 10 July John, Margaret and Michael Dun-

ning

Sunday 17 July Jimmy Dunning and Maureen

Dunning Togher.

Sunday 24 July Ned and Mary Egan, Callowbeg

Sunday 31 July Pat Warde, late of Curnaboll and

Letterkenny.

Altar Servers for July

Sunday 3 July Lucy and Íde

Sunday 10 July Lucy and Íde

Sunday 17 July Katie and Michael

Sunday 24 July Katie and Michael

Sunday 31 July/6 August Niamh and Eoin

Eucharistic Ministers

3 July Mary Naughton

10/17 July Ann Golden

24/31 July Helen Cunningham

Reader Sean Crehan

Altar Society Margaret Shine, Mary

Shine

CLONOWN NEWSLETTER

www.clonown.com Email: info@clonown.com

JULY 2011

Church Restoration Fund

Sunday 29 May	€274
Sunday 5 June	€236
Sunday 12 June	€283
Sunday 19 June	€191
Sunday 26 June	€180
Sponsored Walk	€60
Sale of desks in school	€213
Total	€1,437
Total to date	€52 295

Anyone wishing to contribute towards the restoration of a seat or for furniture please contact a member of the pastoral group.

Tax Rebate Forms

Don't forget to fill in the tax rebate forms. Those who have received the forms already from the parish office may have noticed that the name on the form is SS Peter and Paul's Church. Brenda, at the parish office, will make sure that tax rebates from Clonown people will go into the Clonown Church Restoration Fund. Copies of the form can be obtained from Ann Dunning or can be downloaded from revenue.ie (CHY2)

Diamond Jubilee

Congratulations to Canon Patrick Murray on recently celebrating sixty years as a priest. We wish him many more years of health and happiness.

Keep Fit Classes

The keep fit classes in the community centre will continue during July. These classes, conducted by Ronan Gavin, are in Clonown Community Centre each Thursday morning at 11 o'clock. They are open to anybody so if you wish to get a bit of exercise come along on Thursday mornings.

Fund Raiser

There will be a function in aid of the Church Refurbishment Fund and the Clonown Field Project in McNeills in Connacht Street on Saturday, 16 July. There will be a raffle on the night.

School Leavers

We wish all those who are leaving Primary and Secondary schools every success in the future.

Sale of School Desks

A total of €426 was raised from the sale of the old desks in the school. Among those who bought a desk were Charlie and Bridie Finneran from Derryglad museum. They also bought a teacher's desk. Charlie and Bridie are in the process of setting up a schoolroom as part of the museum and the desk and table will be part of this display.

Derryglad Museum

If you are looking for a way to spend an enjoyable few hours during the Summer holidays or for a place to bring visitors I would recomment Derryglad Musuem. Anyone interested in recalling the past or learning about it would be fascinated by all the items on display at the museum. There are hundreds of artefacts, including farm machinery, photographs, memorabilia of farming and household activities—evoking memories of childhood for older people and showing younger generations what life was like in rural Ireland in the past. Also, the museum contains a grocery shop, chemist shop, shoemakers equipment and a display of photography equipment and photographs from McCormack's photographers. You can also look up the museum's website at www.derrygladmuseum.com for further information.

Mass in Clonown Graveyard

There will be Mass in Clonown graveyard on the 15 August at 8 pm.

School Holidays

While we hope that all children have a wonderful time during the school holiday we would ask them to respect the church and the church grounds. We would ask parents to remind children that the interior of the church is for praying. Also, cycling is not allowed on the church or school grounds. If children wish to play or get together, the park beside the church is ideal.

P.J. Henry RIP

We extend our sincere sympathy to the family of P.J. Henry, Carrick-naughton, on the recent death of P.J.

Mary Naughton R.I.P.

We extend our sympathy also to the Shine family, Curnaboll and Newtown, on the death of their aunt, Mary Naughton, Doohan